



June Flanagan, RN, BSN
Dear Colleagues,
During Governor Murphy's COVID19 news broadcast on September 30, 2020 he and NJDOH Commissioner Judy Persichilli announced that they will be receiving 2.6 million rapid coronavirus tests.  They are planning to "train" school nurses to administer the test to school children to decrease the amount of time children miss from school while being investigated for COVID19 symptoms. They are planning to send 170,000 tests within the next several weeks first to schools and underserved communities, as mentioned in the linked article. 
I am very concerned about this.  On one hand the Department of Health and CDC both urge parents to not send kids to school who are sick and yet on the on the other hand they are creating a reason to send a sick child to school so that the school nurse can test them.  This makes no sense. 
In addition, this particular test BinaxNOW COVID-19 AG CARD up to now was only approved for use by facilitates with CLIA (Clinical Laboratory Improvement Act-certified facilities) certification. Schools do not have such facilities. But now, all of a sudden, the FDA is allowing CLIA waivers. Additional costs to schools could include the cost of a CLIA waiver, Contracts for disposal of Hazardous Waste and additional PPE. Many schools are struggling to get enough PPE for daily operations. One has to ask the question what's next?  CLIA waivers for rapid strep and mono? What makes rapid testing for COVID19 safer than those tests?
Furthermore, this responsibility would take the school nurses away from their primary duties of daily care of health needs and health screenings adding additional reporting and quality control requirements. In addition, there is a shortage of school nurses and many schools have open positions. 
Please join me in voicing concerns about this plan.  Share it with your colleagues and others interested in the public health and safety of children in our schools. Besides the general issues outlined above, there are a number of reasons why this would not be feasible in the individual school that I work at. Write to Governor Murphy, your representatives and let them know the barriers that exist in your own school to rolling out a plan like this. 
Sincerely,
June Flanagan RN, BSN, NJ- CSN
School Nurse
Freedom Prep Charter School 
Camden, NJ
Sent from my iPhone

